
Act 48 of the Third Special Session of 1989. 
 
     Act 48                                                          SB66 
 
By: Senators Bookout, Nelson, Gibson and Scott 
 
 
                      For An Act To Be Entitled  
       "AN ACT TO PERMIT DEALERS, RETAILERS, DISTRIBUTORS, AND 
       MANUFACTURER REPRESENTATIVES TO MARKET PRODUCTS AND SERVICES 
       PRODUCED BY THE ARKANSAS DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTION INDUSTRY 
       PROGRAM; AND FOR OTHER PURPOSES." 
 
BE IT ENACTED BY THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ARKANSAS: 
 
     SECTION 1.  The Department of Correction may enter into marketing 
contracts with dealers, retailers, distributors, and manufacturer 
representatives thereby permitting them to market and sell all products and 
services produced by the Arkansas Department of Correction Industry Program in 
accordance with existing laws and State Purchasing regulations.  The 
Department of Correction Industry Division will be responsible for all billing 
of purchased products and services to ensure that only customers authorized by 
law are making said purchases. 
 
     SECTION 2.  Reimbursement to companies on contract for marketing of said 
products and services will be based on regulations established by the Board of 
Correction. 
 
     SECTION 3.  All provisions of this Act of a general and permanent nature 
are amendatory to the Arkansas Code of 1987 Annotated and the Arkansas Code 
Revision Commission shall incorporate the same in the Code. 
 
     SECTION 4.  All laws and parts of laws in conflict with this Act are 
hereby repealed. 
 
     SECTION 5.  EMERGENCY.  It is hereby found and determined by the General 
Assembly that the Department of Correction is in immediate need of additional 
revenues for its Industry Program; this Act will assist the Department in 
generating additional revenues for their Industry Program; and that this Act 
should go into effect immediately in order to grant the Department of 
Correction the necessary authority to generate additional revenues for its 
Industry Program.  Therefore, an emergency is hereby declared to exist and 
this act being necessary for the preservation of the public peace, health and 
safety shall be in full force and effect form and after its passage and 
approval. 
 
          APPROVED: November 16, 1989 
 
                                 _____________ 
 


